Selectmen's meeting of June 11, 1990

Present: William Suydam, Jr., Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Don
Phelps, Madeleine Henley, AA and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Rod Zwirner met to talk over his reappointment to the Planning
Board and Conservation Commission. Ed moved to appoint Rod as a
regular member of the Planning Board. Second Don, all in favor,
so moved. Bill swore Rod in as a member of the Planning Board.

Ed moved to appoint Rod as a member of the Conservation

Commission until March 1992. Second, Don Phelps, all in favor.
So moved. Bill swore Rod in as a member of the Conservation
Commission.

Chris Joseph, Police Chief, presented the selectmen with a report
of the Police Departments activities for the past month.

Chris mentioned the cross walks. It will cost about %90 for the
paint and he will do them after the State paves the road.

Letters are being sent to all dog owners who have not registered
their dogs. There are about 100 unregistered dogs this vear.

Chris is looking into hiring a part time officer to fill in while
officers are away on vacations and keeping up with their
training. Chris would like to hire a part time officer. He would
prefer one who is already qualified. He has spoken to a couple
of possible people. Chris will advertise one week in the papers.
Some interest has been mentioned of having a block party on Main
S5t, A permit would be regquired from the State.

Bob and Chris checked out the roads in town and Bob will be
ordering signs.

Chris and Bob also checked out the property and roads which are
in Antrim but must be reached through Hancock. Chris will
notify Antrim residents how to reach the Antrim police department
and Bob will come to an agreement with the road agent in Hancock
as to the care of the road.

Bob MacDonald, Manager for Real Estate Valuation Services,
representing Antrim Village in their request for a new
assessment.

Pam Bagloe, Manager of Antrim Village, Josh Davidson, President
of Boston Development and Joyce Chiaia, Vice President Jjoined the
meeting at this time.

Selectmen reviewed their 1988 financial statements.

Don Phelps would like to see more financial data for the past
three years before any decisions are made.

Minutes of June 4th were reviewed and Ed moved to approved them
as corrected., Second, Don Phelps. 5o moved.



Agreed unanimously to rebid the truck due to an error in the vear
and make of the vehicle on the previous add.

Ed Rowehl gave an overview of the work being done by the Planning
Board.

Madeleine reported it will cost more to get rid of the tires from
the landfill than had been expected. Six truck loads of tires
were removed this past week.

Jim Rymes is donating an oil tank for waste o0il to the highway
dept.

There will be a Workers Comp. meeting at the "firehouse one" on
June 28th. This meeting was requested in order for all
interested employees to get a first hand explanation on the
policy.

A letter is to be sent to the State regarding the unfunded
mandate billing for dam inspections.

The Town Hall Committee was discussed. An add asking for
criteria for bids for the handicapped ramp and the updating of
the heating system will be placed in local papers.

Executive session was called by Ed Rowehl to discuss personnel.
Meeting called to crder. Mary Cole's anniversary was June 6th.
Don moved a 5% increase, second Ed Rowehl, all in favor, so
moved.

Meeting adjourned 10:20 ems



